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The Bishop of Chichester
The Rt Revd Dr Martin Warner





To all Licenced Clergy, Clergy with PTO, and Churchwardens 
6 January 2021
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ 
Happy new year!

This Ad clerum brings information about the new lockdown regulations and provision for public worship and plans for the early part of 2021.

The rapid spread of the new strain of the COVID virus demands our prayers, our attention to regulations, and patience in our care for each other and for ourselves.

Parishes have, overwhelmingly, been wise and imaginative in assessing how best to respond within their means.  Thank you for all that you have done so far.  Thank you, in advance, for your continuing commitment and fidelity.  

We are now planning for the likelihood that this lockdown will encompass Lent, Holy Week, and Easter itself.  I am certain that with careful preparation, we can find ways to ensure that this fundamental celebration of our Christian life and faith can be observed with reverence, with hope and joy, but differently this year.  

Open churches and public worship
· Thus far, Government regulation has retained permission for churches and places of worship to remain open for individual prayer and for public worship, subject to the demands of social distancing, wearing of masks, and sanitizing that we have become familiar with.

· It is essential that those who gather for public worship disperse immediately the worship has ended, retaining social distancing and without further interaction, even outside.  
· I understand the pressures that parishes will be under, in a number of ways, given these restrictions. With that in mind, the present Government Regulations indicate that these restrictions could continue in place until mid-March and I will review the position at that point. 

· Parishes that decide they cannot safely sustain public worship may do so by means of a PCC resolution. 

· There is no need to make any further formal application to me about the requirement to hold public worship. I give my permission for Morning and Evening Prayer and Holy Communion not to be held in churches during this period of stricter restrictions where the incumbent/priest-in-charge and PCC have together decided not to do so. 

· This permission will last until the present lockdown regulations are eased by Government.  

· At that point the PCC should review the situation and decide how and when to restore public worship, and it could take up to a month to prepare for public worship to be restored.

· Parishes that are streaming or recording worship should be aware that all the demands of social distancing must be observed by those who undertake that provision (especially choirs and musicians), even if no congregation is present.  

· A sermon for every Sunday (from 17 Jan until Easter Sunday), recorded to camera, with a text available, will be posted on the diocesan website on the Thursday for the coming weekend.  Bishops, archdeacons and deans are all contributing to this offering.

· In cases where it is not safe for the church to be opened, the dispensation for a priest to celebrate alone remains in place.  

Ash Wednesday 

· Liturgical suggestions for celebrating Ash Wednesday at home will be posted on the diocesan website.

· A recorded liturgy of Repentance and Restoration will also be available.

· Advice on the use of the Christian discipline of fasting will also be available, commending this as a fruitful discipline, especially on Ash Wednesday, but also throughout Lent, perhaps on Fridays – a discipline directed by the Book of Common Prayer.  

Lent

· Details of this year’s diocesan Lent course, Cracked wide open, are already available on the diocesan website: https://www.chichester.anglican.org/lent-2021/.
· Bishop Ruth and Bishop William will be inviting clergy from each deanery in the archdeaconries they serve to join them by Zoom for Night Prayer and a brief meditation, one evening during Lent.
· I will be inviting churchwardens from deaneries across the diocese to join me by Zoom for a similar service of Night Prayer and brief meditation.
Holy Week and Easter
· Following the considerable appreciation of music and worship from Chichester cathedral this Christmas, we hope that resources for Holy Week will be available on-line.

· Arrangements will be made for Renewal of Ordination Commitment on-line.

· The Blessing of Oils will take place in each archdeaconry after the lockdown is lifted  

Clergy Training: Unconscious bias
· There are still some spaces available for this training which hitherto has been reserved for licensed clergy.  

· If there are spare places available on one of the training sessions 5 days before it is due to happen, those spaces will be made available to staff from Church House, Hove, and to clergy with PTO.  

· Notification of availability will be posted on the diocesan website.

Jubilee year (Leviticus 25) and giving
· There has been a generally positive response to the letter sent before Christmas, announcing that 2020 would be a jubilee year in which shortfalls on pledges in that and previous years would be written off.  

· Please accept this in the context of recognition of the considerable commitment that parishes have sustained in giving last year.  Thank you!
· We recognise that 2021 is going to be even harder for us financially.  Wherever we can make savings, increase income, defer expenditure, support those in critical financial difficulty, we will.  

· This year will be a test of faith.  Giving is one way of measuring our response.  Please may I ask for your continued generosity, and thank you, in advance, for whatever you can sustain.

 

With my thanks for our partnership in the gospel.
 

+Martin
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